
 

Pastor Mark’s Moment 

 

April 2018 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Honoring the memory  

of 4 wonderful ladies 

that are now enjoying 

their forever home in 

heaven. See page 6! 

Join the fun! 

 

Womenõs Retreat 
May 14-16 

 
Travel to Winsome 

Women Retreat  
Mackinac Island.  

 

See inside for details 

Pastors are often called for help when people are at their lowest.  Itôs an 
unfortunate fact of life.  I suppose itôs why you develop armor.  You begin 
to feel that nothing will surprise you.  However, although the armor does 
protect, sometimes there are so many things battering against it that you 
end up dented and bruised, amazed at the circumstances around you.  
Thatôs where I find myself now. 
 

One of the constants in ministry is that people are sinful and will do self-
ish things.  Unfortunately, there are some events that are so sinful and self-
ish that you wonder how they could happen, especially when believers are 
involved.  How can someone apparently give no thought to the utter chaos 
they leave around them, only to do exactly what they want to do? 
 

Where would we be if Jesus had been that way?  Insteadé 
 ñAlthough he was in the form of God and equal with God, he did 

not take advantage of this equality.  Instead, he emptied himself by 
taking on the form of a servant, by becoming like other humans, by 
having a human appearance.  He humbled himself by becoming 
obedient to the point of death, death on a cross.ò (Philippians 2:6-8) 

 

It is because of this sacrifice that we receive eternal and abundant life!  
And, as a reward for His selflessness, He receives a particular kind of glo-
ry: 
 ñThis is why God has given him an exceptional honor— the name 

honored above all other names—so that at the name of Jesus eve-
ryone in heaven, on earth, and in the world below will kneel and 
confess that Jesus Christ is Lord to the glory of God the Fa-
ther.ò (Philippians 2:9-11) 

 

This glory is what we should give every day of our lives, every time we 
gather together for worship, and especially on Easter!  But there is another 
way we give God glory.  The reminder comes at the beginning of the pas-
sage.  Philippians 2:5 says: ñHave the same attitude that Christ Jesus 

had.ò  We give God glory by being like Jesus Christ, and we are like Jesus 
Christ when we are willing to sacrifice for others.  So, this Easter, I would 
ask that you look at your life to determine where you are being selfish and 

sinful, and instead seek to be like the one who gave Himself for you. 



 
 

 
Womenõs Ministry  

WOMEN  - Save the dates of May 14 -16, 2018 for the Win -Some Wom-

en Retreat at the Grand Hotel on Mackinac Island!  
                         

We will spend the 1st night at St. Ignace and go to the island Tuesday 

Morning. There you will be treated royally at the òGrand Hoteló. Cost is 

about $300. The main speaker is Nancy DeMoss Wolgemuth with music 

by Sandi Patty. Talk to Winnie if you are interested in going or have any 

questions.  

 

For more info go to win -somewomen.org  

 

 

Where We Belong by Lynn Austin 
Journeying across the world to the Sinai Desert, spirited Victorian sisters Rebecca and 
Flora are determined to find an important biblical manuscript.  Will a sandstorm derail 
their quest?  But as they venture with Bedouin guides into the barren wilderness where 
Moses wandered with the Israelites-encountering howling sandstorms-even they wonder 
if this might be their last escapade.  And what will happen when Rebecca encounters her 
old love, Professor Timothy Dyk? 
 

Out of the Ashes by Tracie Peterson & Kimberley Woodhouse 
The Alaskan wilderness can be treacherous, but it can also provide a dramatic back-
ground for new beginnings.  Jean-Michel Langelier and Katherine Demarchis both flee 
postwar France and check into the Curry Hotel.  Neither expects a surprise reunion.  Is it 
too late to revive the love they once shared? 
 

Anxious for Nothing by Max Lucado 
High anxiety is prevalent in our fast paced society – but hereôs a biblical  prescription for 
it!  Inviting you to reflect on Philippians 4:6-7, Lucado offers insights into ways God 
will help you cope with lifeôs inevitable calamites.  Discover how to view the bad news 
through to window of Godôs sovereignty, discern Satanôs lies, and recognize the truth 
and more. 
 

18 new, recently published books have been received and are now on the shelves.  Itôs 
time to spend these cold snowy days with a good read. 
 

Z At both meetings there was a time of prayer with members praying for specific 
church family needs. 
Z Prior minutes were approved. 
Z Financial information was reviewed. 
Z Team ministry reports were reviewed.  The elders approved a request to replace 
the AED at a cost of $1500 instead of replacing the $400 battery on the aging unit.  
Batteries for the new unit will be $50 to be replaced every other year. 
Z The trustees reported that pews are scheduled to be recovered the last week of 
March, so that everything should be ready by Easter! 
Z The elders discussed the need for a new pictorial directory this summer.  Pastor 
Mark will work in conjunction with the church office to facilitate the request.  The 
elders will also work with the church office in an attempt to have more pictures for 
the church website and Facebook feed. 
Z The elders and trustees reviewed a video on safety and emergency awareness for 
houses of worship.  After discussion, the elders voted to form a ministry team to fur-
ther examine the safety needs at our facility with the hope that a report could be 
ready by May.  Mike Green also noted that he would be attending a worship facility 
safety conference in Green Bay. 
Z Various options were discussed to allow expanded space for the main youth 
gathering.  Andrew Burgess will convey that the Gathering Room can be used as 
long as there is adequate supervision of the youth in the hallway during the main 
meeting. 
Z Benevolence matters were discussed. 
Z Other items were discussed. 
Z The meeting was closed in prayer. 
 

C HECK  IT  O UT! !  

50 PLUS  
Wednesday, April 11th @ Noon.  
 

Enjoy food, fellowship & program.  

Come & enjoy a delicious meal & 

fellowship.  Amateur Radio, how 

does it work, who do we talk to, 

and what benefits does it provide in 

todayôs high-tech world?   More 

than just a hobby, Amateur (also 

known as Ham) Radio uses mod-

ern communication equipment, in 

addition to older technology from 

the 1960ôs, to keep vital lines of 

communications open during times 

of local emergencies, and regional 

disasters.   Mike Green, a licensed 

radio operator since 1974, will 

trace the history of amateur radio 

from its early days, to the current 

state-of-the-art technology using 

satellites and digital communication 

devices. Invite your friends. 

 Suggested donation $5/meal.  

WOMEN’S MINISTRY TEAM 

The Womenôs Ministry Team is 

sponsoring monthly Scrapbooking/

Craft Events. The next one is 

scheduled for Friday/Saturday, 

April 27-28. Friday they work from 

2 to 9 PM & Saturday from 9 AM 

to 2 PM. Bring your work (fun) and 

accomplish a new project  while  

building relationships with other 

SINGLES OVER 50 

SO50 will be eating together Sun-

day, April 22th ~ following worship 

at White Gull Inn, Fish Creek.  A 

sign-up sheet to reserve your place 

at the table will be available at the 

Welcome Center  

E LDER  M INUTES  -  F EBRUARY  &  M ARCH  



 

¶ Recently our church received an update on the ñLife After Loss of a Spouse: Hope Through Healing 
Griefò support group, announcing the change of their  meeting time to the second Thursday of eve-
ry month.  The group meeting is from 10:00 A.M. to 11:00 A.M. at Bay View Lutheran Church, 340 W. 
Maple Street, Sturgeon Bay.  There is no cost to attend and registration is not required.  If you are inter-
ested and have questions, you may call 920-743-4705.   

 

¶ Menôs Ministry to the Homebound:  Thank you, Mike Walker, for  deliver ing Meals on Wheels dur -
ing Lyle Brussôs absence.  Lyle is back delivering the meals again.  Lee McCluggage has visited and tak-
en meals to men who are homebound.   

 

¶ 50 Plus and SO50: This winter  John Stiefel has had the two groups meet together .   
 

¶ Soupers: The Soupers continue to go, two at a time, to visit and to deliver  meals each week to the 
homebound.  Members of the Soupers team rotate so that no member needs to go more than once a 
month.  Sandy McCluggage reported that they also visit individuals at Scand (Care Center, Meadows and 
Woodview).   

 

¶ The second Tuesday Birthday Celebration Parties: The parties continue at Woodview.  Alysanne 
Burkhardt enter tains the residents with beautiful dinner  music. Following the serving of the bir th-
day cake to the residents, we have now introduced a sing-along time with the residents that Paul Burgess 
has graciously agreed to lead.  The words to the songs are given to each resident.  The residents love 
hearing a lively Norwegian birthday song and the opportunity to sing other familiar songs—in fact, after 
the first sing-along they wanted more songs.  

 

¶ Roger and Judith Erickson continue to visit people at Scand who have some connection with Fir st 
Baptist.  Judith bakes the cookies to share with the residents and fruit is brought for those who want less 
sugar.  Cards with encouraging Scripture verses are also given out.  The time with the residents is spent in 
brief conversation, and prayer if the resident so desires.   

 

¶ Health Consultant: Holly Runquist has been quite busy the last few months helping people through some 
very hard days.   

 

¶ Food Pantry: People who access Koinonia are looking forward to Mabel Petersonôs return.  Her 
grandchildren & great grandchildren are helping to fill the gap left open by Mabelôs absence.   

 

¶ There is an opportunity to extend compassion outside our immediate church family to the Northern Door 
community.  Transportation to medical appointments is a real hardship for many people.  Northern Door 
residents can now access transportation to their appointments through Door-Tran.  Door-Tran connects 
people with affordable, available and accessible transportation.  A team of volunteers drive people to 
their appointments.  Door-Tran is always looking for volunteer drivers who provide their own car but re-
ceive 50 cents a mile reimbursement.  If this is something you would like to do, call Door-Tran at 920-
743-9999 or 877-330-6333. 

 

¶ Our church has purchased a new updated AED [defibulator].  We have at least a dozen in our church cur-
rently certified in CPR/AED.  We encourage those who are due to renew CPR and those interested in 
learning CPR/AED to sign up for a class.  The Sister Bay Fire Department is offering a class April 26 [6-
10 P.M.]  and May 5 [9-1 P.M] at the fire department.  $20.  Call 854-4021 or 847-924-9046 to regis-
ter.   FBC will be sponsoring our every 2 year CPR/AED class later this summer.     

                                                                                                              submitted by Judith Erickson 

           
 

  

 
The congregation is looking forward to the celebration of Christ's resurrection. Orthodox Easter 
and our Easter celebration fall on the same Sunday. It is traditionally the largest church celebration 
of the year in Ukraine. 

 

 On January 15 three Baptist churches from Sumy got together and rented a large theater for a Christian concert.  
 Tanya and Igor were there and brought along two teen girls and one mom from Krasnapolya. It was a very suc 

        cessful event with a full orchestra, singers and a combined choir that played to a full house. 
 

Alexy is excited about these programs and the sincere interest of the youth. He asks for prayer for the continued mis-
sion outreach for the Church and the Nation. Also include in your prayers the needs of these youth leaders in the 
church. He and his wife have been visiting local churches with words of hope and encouragement as the nation con-
tinues in political turmoil. 

C OMPASSION  C OM MIT T EE  U PDATE  
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We have celebrated the life of several of our church 
members & friends that were call to their heavenly 
home.  

 
Diane Johnson (age 88) went to be 
with Jesus February 20th following a 
short illness. We celebrated her life 
Saturday, February 24th. Paul, Steve & 
Sharon (Phil) Harned & grandson, Cal-
vin will cherish her memory.  
 

 
Evelyn Burgess (age 95) slipped 
into heaven during her afternoon 
nap, Friday, March 9th. Paul, Jan, 
Drew & Carl celebrated her life with 
the rest of the family in Cape Cod, 
Saturday, March 24th. We miss her 
in the front pew every Sunday.  
 
 

Margaret Hollenbeck (age 85) re-
ceived her crown Saturday, March 
10th following a 2 year stay at the 
Memory Care Unit at Scand. Her life 
was celebrated at First Baptist Fri-
day, March 16th. Honoring her 
memory were Ken & daughters, 
Sherry & Patti as well as many ex-
tended family.  

 

 
We will be celebrating the life of Lois 
Rushton, Saturday, May 19th @ 2 PM. 
She was reunited with Paul January 
20th following a short illness.  
 

We look forward with anticipation to being united 
with each of these heaven.  

 

 

COMMUNITY HEALTH INFORMATION PROGRAM 
Sunday, April 22nd ~ 4 PM 

 

A R    M 
2 V   P 

presented by Bonnie Mirkiewicz, RN, BSN;  
Stella Maris Parish FCN 

 

Sponsored by Northern Door Health & Wellness  
Held in the Gathering Room @ First Baptist  

 
 
 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

1st: Christopher Jackson 

2nd: Hannah Hartmann 

4th: Marcy Stark 

5th: Jim Grotenhuis 

 Dick VanVleet 

7th: Eric Kordon  

9th: Mabel Peterson 

10th: Steve Jacobson 

 Marc Paulson  

16th: Jana Littler 

 Sandy McCluggage 

 Tanna Tesnow 

19th:   Diane Fardig 

21st: Alice Holden 

22nd: Ken Onsrud 

23rd: Cal Lundquist 

24th: Sylvia Hanson 

 Linda Johnson 

25th: Chris Warecki 

27th: Faye Erickson   

  

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

1st: Jeffrey & Colleen Budzis 

                30 years 

 

 

 

A Few Statisticsé 
 

        Date                  10:30    S.S.       Offering    
   January 28           124         21      $  5,347.00 
   February 4 84       N/A      $  3,316.00 
   February 11         103        27      $  9,328.00 
   February 18         105         23      $  4,098.00 
   February 25         100         21      $  3,952.00 
   March 4                107        22      $  8,026.00 
   March 11    108        23       $  3,783.00 
   March 18    105        20       $  7,505.00 
                                                        $ 45,355.00 



 

First Baptist Church 
2622 S. Bay Shore Dr. 
Sister Bay, WI 54234 
920.854.2544 
 
www.firstbaptistsisterbay.com 
firstbaptistsisterbay@gmail.com 
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